Forest Hills Gardens Bulletin

PUBLISHED BY SAGE FOUNDATION HOMES COMPANY FOREST HILLS GARDENS, LONG ISLAND

Saturday, May 28, 1921

No. 19

SOLDIERS' FRIENDS

and Mrs. Rogers Show How the Boys were Entertained in France

Hospital Cases are 1000 per Month---Much Can Be Done For Them --- Ladies' Night at the Men's Club

and Mrs. Francis Rogers entertained the Men's Club mests on the evening of May 16 in the ball room of with songs and recitations which they used in rethe spirits of the United States soldiers in France. and Mrs. Rogers are friends of Lawrence F. Abbott, retiring president of the club. This was ladies' night was the last meeting of the season.

The Needs of the Service Men

Rogers is now giving much of her time to the manity Service Club, 230 West Forty-sixth Street, is conducted to help service men in hospitals and to the men in securing employment. She made an for money for the club and for clothes and jobs men. The clothes should be sent to Room 1602, Seventh Avenue. A very happy suggestion has been b to Horace MacRobert, Jr., president of the Celebra-Association, that at least 100 of the convalescent men entertained in the homes of Forest Hills Gardens on Fourth, and he and a committee are working on that Mrs. Rogers pointed out the fact that hoscases of service men are increasing at the rate of month, and that the apex of the number will come This condition is due to the fact that nervous bercular cases are developing now and also because of the war surgery was necessarily done very quickly battlefield. There are 3,000 men in hospitals now an hour's ride of Times Square. "Are they to be she asks.

a long resolution was passed at the meeting favoring measures for the care of the disabled United States of the World War, and in substance calling upon povernment at Washington to do its utmost for these menders of democracy.

Delightful Program

Rogers described their experiences abroad very mad for the Y. M. C. A. In six months they gave 113 Mr. Rogers told with much humor of his first in French, for he is not so gifted as Mrs. Rogers use of the French language, he says, because she ared it as a little girl. He gave a group of songs which been great favorites "over there"—an old English folk Passing By," "The Rosary," by Nevin, and dedicated Mr. Rogers, and "Invictus," by Bruno Huhn, who was piano and who leads the community chorus of Forest Gardens.

Rogers was then introduced and told what a great malege it had been to be of any help to the soldiers. She "Between Two Loves" in Italian dialect, "What's Je Use," "Somebody Says It Couldn't Be Done," and smebody," by Burns. Then she told some inimitable mores, using Irish, Jewish and Negro dialect. It is hard tell whether Mrs. Rogers is better in recitation or in some of her excellent stories. Later in the evening gave two original monologues, "At the Information at Grand Central Station," in which an old lady a small Vermont town looks longingly for her citifed daughter, and "The Return," where an American capreturns to a French village with his wife and introher to the stricken French family who had befriend-I him and whom he had helped in war time. This last a fitting close of Mrs Rogers' delightful program.

Mr. Rogers sang another group of songs and was commelled to sing several encores, for he has a well-trained mice of perfect modulation, and he knows how to use it.

POLITICIANS SPEAK

Many Important Matters Discussed By Community Council, Mosquitoes to Be Exterminated

At the Community Council meeting on Friday evening, May 20, Senator John L. Karle and Assemblyman Henry Baum reviewed their winter's work in the Legislature. From the list of bills passed, it was evident that the representatives have not spent their year in idleness. In regard to some of the measures they told their reasons for their votes.

The chairman of the anti-mosquito committee, S. W. Eckman, expressed himself as believing that by mandatory legislation the mosquito situation in Forest Hills and other suburbs of New York City could be controlled without the necessity for local campaigns and private subscription. Senator Karle promised to favor such a measure next session and Assemblyman Baum also promised to work for it, if re-elected.

The chairman of the anti-mosquito committee reported that an expert had been secured to begin at once the work of exterminating the pests which have been increasing in number since the work of the committee was stopped several years ago by war conditions. A letter will soon be mailed to everyone asking for funds, and it is hoped



HOMES OF P. C. KRAUTHOFF AND J. M. McMILLIN

At the head of Fairway Close on the main axis are the semi-detached brick and tile roofed homes of P. C. Krauthoff and J. M. McMillin, one of the units of the Fairway Close grouping. Each shares a two-car garage with his next neighbor on the party line. This, with other houses in the Close, are from the designs of the Homes Company.

that a prompt and generous check will demonstrate each resident's approval of and co-operation in this work.

In the earlier part of the meeting, a petition was presented for signatures, urging the director of lectures of the Board of Education to extend the lecture courses to public school 3. These lectures, which are given in the city schools twice monthly, are on educational subjects and are of great interest to the school children and the parents.

It was decided not to try to get the Bank of the Manhattan Company to establish a branch here, as previously suggested, the general opinion being that there was not sufficient demand for a bank to warrant a canvass for it.

It was reported by the community secretary, Mrs. H. P. Green, that owing to unpleasant publicity surrounding the rivalry of the two leagues, The American and French Children's League, and the American-Franco Children's League, both organized for the sale of poppies for Memorial Day decoration, it had been decided by the officers of the Council

(Continued on Page 4.)

Forest Hills Gardens Bulletin

Published by

SAGE FOUNDATION HOMES COMPANY

9 Station Square, Forest Hills Gardens, L. I. Telephone 6200 Boulevard

MAILED TO ANY ADDRESS ON REQUEST

OFFICERS
ROBERT W. DeFOREST
JOHN M. GLENN
Vice President and Secretary
JOHN M. DEMAREST
Vice President and General Manager

Local news notes and other items of interest for publication in the Bulletin should reach the Homes Company Office, 9 Station Square, not later than Tuesday morning of the week of publication.

LANDSCAPE INSURANCE



THE clear call of the thrush, the songs of the warblers, the song sparrows and the robins singing in Olivia Park and the lovely song of the meadowlark coming from the field near Union Turnpike, suggest an editorial on birds. Then there is a wealthy neighbor.

wealthy because a ruby throated humming bird is making a home in her trumpet vine and we are reminded again of the sheer joy that comes to one in whose yard the birds find homes.

Not only happiness comes from the birds; they are a necessity to the tree and shrub life and the garden prosperity of the entire country and of course they are of inestimable value to Forest Hills Gardens. A loss of 20 per cent. of all crops in the United States each year is due to insects. Each year in the state of New York alone the people pay a toll of ten million dollars to the insects. Still there are people who do not appreciate the value of protecting our native birds, the enemies of the insects. The country averages one bird to an acre; if there were four or five to the acre, all crops would be saved. Birds feed on all the enemies of crops, shrubs and trees. The mother and father birds feed their young birds, each one, each day, for three weeks, an amount equal to the weight of the young bird. The stomach of one yellow billed cuckoo was found to contain 250 tent caterpillers and that of a night hawk 500 mosquitoes!

The total cost of all planting in the Gardens has been \$500,000 and the economic value today, because of growth and the increase in all cost along these lines, is in figures so large that they are almost unbelievable. If you wish to calculate the landscape value aesthetically to yourself, imagine our village without a tree or shrub or flower. If we had no native birds to eat the caterpillers and other enemies of plant life, we should soon lose much that makes our landscape beautiful. The birds are also the best allies of the vegetable gardeners in our neighborhood. Do we need birds in the Gardens?

The greatest value of birds is found not in the number of insects they destroy, great as that is, but in the beauty and interest that they bring into human life. The study of birds gives one a healthy interest in the out-of-doors; it gives resource to the young and

this resource increases with maturity. Children should be taught to know birds ,for a child's senses are keep and his impressions are lasting. The Audubon Society is trying to awaken your children to the beauty of the birds. Through many appeals it tries to attract and keep the birds here in your yards and parks, for the birds are landscape insurance. Are you helping in this joyful and valuable work?

A JUNE CARD AND GARDEN PARTY

Mrs. Alden H. Vose will open her home to the community for a card party Tuesday, June 7, at 2 o'clock. The table will be placed on the porches and in the gardens. The party will be conducted by the ways and means committee of the Women's Guild of the Church-in-the-Gardens of which Mrs. Vose is a member, and Mrs. Charles H. Scammell is chairman. The proceeds will be used for the expenses of the Community House fair to be held in the fall. The committee members are planning to make the card party unusually bright and cheerful and, of course refreshments will be served and prizes will be given.

Tickets are on sale at Van Houten's drug store \$1.00 each. It is urged that reservation for tables or sing tickets be made at once, in order that all may be provided for. Reservations are being made now, and this promise to be one of the largest parties ever held in Forest Hills

to be one of the largest parties ever held in Forest Hills Mrs. Scammell hopes that prizes and refreshments who donated, and that promises will be made to the proper chairmen.

Mrs. Scammell has invited the cooperation of a large number of the members of the Women's Guild to assist on committees. Mrs. James R. Woodrough is the assisting chalman for this party, Mrs. Ward J. MacNeal is treasurer, Mrs. H. P. Green and Mrs. S. E. Davenport, Jr. are secretare and Mrs. K. I. Small and Mrs. Jewel Aldrich are in chargof tickets. The reception committee consists of Mrs. Vosmrs. David Ladshaw, Mrs. J. Gorton Marsh, Mrs. William S. Ortgies, Mrs. A. J. Wilson and Mrs. George Smart. Teommittee on prizes reveals the names of Mrs. J. M. McMilin, Mrs. R. W. Waddell, Mrs. Herman Rountree, Mrs. E. Ketcham, Mrs. John Allen King, Mrs. James H. Cassif and Mrs. N. R. Wilkes. The ushers will be Mrs. Jewel Alrich, Mrs. John A. McFarlan, Mrs. John G. Elliott, Mrs. J. H. Hopkins, Mrs. Walter C. Longcope, Mrs. Henry Hirschberg, Mrs. E. B. Wilson, Mrs. F. R. Getz, Mrs. Theodore Luce and Mrs. Frank Herne. In charge of refresements will be Mrs. James Rea, Mrs. A. A. Renshaw, Mrs. Henry Hillman, Mrs. S. E. Davenport Jr., Mrs. John Sheahan, Mrs. Neils F. Holch and Mrs. E. H. Mays. Mrs. Donald G. Clark is responsible for posters and Mrs. Haroir P. Daniels for printing.

PLATTSBURG CITIZENS' CAMPS

The Plattsburg training camps for citizens are being revived this year under War Department auspices. The camps will be held in July and August, and are open all citizens between the ages of 16 and 35. All camp expenses, uniform and equipment, food and shelter, are part by the government.

Harvey T. Warren has been appointed a member of the committee to represent this district. Anyone interested desiring further information is urged to get in touch with him at once.

A THOUGHT FOR MEMORIAL DAY

"These heroes were sacrificed in the supreme conflict all human history. They saw democracy challenged and defended it. They saw civilization threatened and rescusit. They saw America affronted and resented it. They saw our nation's rights imperilled and stamped those right with a new sancity and renewed security."—President Harting, May 23, Hoboken.

HANDCRAFT CLASSES IN JULY

Classes in handcraft will be held at public school 10 in July, from 2:30 to 3:30 P. M., under the auspices of 12 Forest Hills Gardens Mothers' Club. The cost for materials will be \$2.00 for the month, for each child. Register your children now with Mrs. Donald G. Clark, 49 Markwood Road, Boulevard 6641.

FOUND—Jeweled bar pin, platinum setting. Telephore Mrs. W. P. Beazell, Boulevard 6542.

THE BIRDS' POINT OF VIEW

Secretary of the Audubon Society Writes of Her Conversation With the Birds.



The committees of the Forest Hills Gardens Audubon Society met at the home of the president, Mrs. George Smart, Deepdene Road, on May 18, in a spirit of real satisfaction and encouragement, because the evidences of success were singing and chirping and calling and whistling on every side.

The secretary had spent an hour in Olivia Park trying to find out from a talkative cat bird what the birds wanted from the Gardens people. What the people want has been made pretty clear from the number of responses to the

bership appeal. The cat bird is a dull colored fellow to at, but his ideas were clear cut. He seemed to think the tamp post notices expressed the birds' opinions very "Didn't you know we had a lamp post newspaper?" asked. "We've got an editor, too, a fine editor; we don't to pay him either, because he loves us. I wish the wouldn't put our paper out of business so often by the glass in the poster-frames—how are we up to know all about these bird affairs, if we don't have sees?"

What about this veery controversy?" I asked, "is there here?" "I won't tell," replied the cat bird, "nothing so much as a little real interest. Get people to talking tus. We just love gossip; we can stand any amount If the veery is here he will let you know when he is and ready. We birds think of offering a prize to the lent who knows the largest number of birds intimately." It's time I did some talking," I ventured to say. "We to make Harold P. Daniels vice-president, what do birds think of that?" "Oh, great stuff. Mr. Daniels a free lunch going for us all winter. He is a man with right idea. Bully for the Audubon Society." And off

If the people want authentic news about birds let them and sit quietly in Olivia Park between 5 and 7 P. M., and the birds make their annual report. The secretary heard this: "The Gardeners understand us better every we have more to eat and more of our friends come where each year. If the people would only keep their cats tup at night, and in the early morning and feed them we meat to keep them from thinking too much about us, withing would be great." The secretary understood all because it was in secretary language.

M. E. K.

"ALICE IN WONDERLAND"

The women of Forest Hills who helped with the performof "Alice in Wonderland," presented at the Garden
Teatre in Richmond Hill for the benefit of the American
Committee for Devastated France, will be interested to
Learn of the overwhelming success of the performance,
which netted \$450. Special thanks are due those who gencously lent their cars to take the children to and from the
teatre. The committee in charge of the performance was
L.S. Will P. Hooper, chairman; for Forest Hills, Mrs. Jules
Engras and Mrs. R. E. Renaud; Kew, Mrs. R. B. T. Kiliani;
Eichmord Hill, Mrs. F. H. Woodruff, Jr., and Mrs. W. S.
Beaver.

The theatre was crowded with children who enjoyed the pictures of "Alice in Wonderland," and also the pictures of the work of the committee helping to restore the devastated regions of France.

RETURNS ARE GRATIFYING

The dancing exhibition held at the Inn, on April 29, by the young pupils of Mrs. Lillian Backus, for the benefit of the Society for the Prevention of Cruelty to Children, was net only a charming event but a success financially. Mrs. John M. Demarest reports that the returns up to date amount to \$254.50. This sum will go towards the erection of a shelter house for the society's use in Queens. That shelter house will be located in Jamaica. Now all children from Queens who are under the care of the society are boarded in Brooklyn.

THE INN



A charming dinner party was given in the sun parlor on Wednesday evening, May 11, by Mrs. Katherine P. Collins and Miss Adele Shaw; among those present were Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Nicolson, Mr. and Mrs. Sinclair Lewis, of the Inn, Mr. and Mrs. Lyman Beecher Stowe, of the Gardens, and Miss Frances Perkins, State Commissioner of Labor, of Manhattan.

The New York State Chapter of the National Society of Daughters of Founders and

Patriots of America gathered at the Inn on Friday, May 13, and enjoyed a delightful luncheon in the loggia of the main dining room, about thirty members being present.

The sun parlor on the past two Saturday evenings has been the usual scene of pretty dinner parties, among them being that of Mr. and Mrs. William Dunklin to eighteen of their friends; also Stafford Smith and Mr. and Mrs. E. Bobst, of the Inn; Mrs. G. E. Montgomery, of the Gardens Apartments; Mrs. L. P. McGahie and Miss Estelle Brion, of the Gardens, and Mrs. and Miss Osborne of Burns Street and the Inn, who also entertained about eighteen of their friends, dancing being enjoyed by all afterward.

Monday evening, May 16, the drawing room was reserved for an entertaining meeting of the Men's Club of the Gardens, to which the wives and families of the members, as well as the guests of the Inn, were invited. Mr. and Mrs. Francis Rogers, of New York, entertained an audience of more than two hundred. The report of this meeting is given elsewhere in this edition of the BULLETIN.

Mrs. F. A. Buell, of the Inn, entertained at bridge on Friday afternoon last, refreshments being served in the sun parlor.

Mrs. Katherine P. Collins on Tuesday last tendered a farewell tea to Mr. and Mrs. McPike, of the Gardens, who are to depart for Europe very shortly; among those present were Countess Sperre, Mrs. Lyman Beecher Stowe, of the Gardens, Mrs. Nuggent Fallon, of the Inn.

Among the recent arrivals are: Garvin Muir, of Manhattan; A. H. Sefton, Mr. and Mrs. W. H. McDonough, Miss Mary C. Bryan, and Mr. and Mrs. A. B. Clark, of Manhattan; Mr. and Mrs. MacNeill, of Philadelphia, who were the guests of Mr. and Mrs. Elmer Bobst over the week-end; Miss Helen M. Marshall, of Manhattan, and Mrs. F. H. Wigton, of Germantown, Philadelphia, Pa.

PERSONALS

Dr. and Mrs. Paul S. Barrett and their daughter, Shirley, of Manhattan, formerly of the Gardens, are spending the summer at the home of the doctor's parents on Puritan Avenue.

Mrs. S. Webster French of Pasadena, California, is visiting her sister, Mrs. Herbert Post Green, of 296 Burns Street. Mrs. French's little daughter Harriet is with her.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Farrington, former residents of the Gardens, are here on a visit from their present home in Colombia, South America. They are registered at the Kew Gardens Inn.

Mr. and Mrs. Basil D'Emo have gone to their summer home at Nassau Point, Cutchogue, Long Island.

Mrs. Charles M. Gates and family, of Slocum Crescent, are now located at their summer home, Nassau Point, Cutchogue, Long Island.

Mr. and Mrs. Murray Brown have leased their house, Greenway North, to D. F. Payton.

Mrs. Alice Mason, of Cambridge, Mass., has been visiting Dr. and Mrs. E. Ellsworth Davenport, Jr., Groton Street.

Mrs. Eugene Horstmann and little daughter, "Lady," of Hollywood, California, are visiting at 15 Ivy Close, the home of Mrs. Horstmann's sisters, Mrs. M. B. Andrew and Mrs. Beatrice Kieffer.

Miss Jean Arter, of Youngstown, Ohio, is visiting at the home of Dr. and Mrs. R. W. Waddell, Groton Street.

Dr. and Mrs. John C. Van de Voort, Gardens Apartments, and Dr. and Mrs. Waddell have returned from a short visit in the Catskills.

Mrs. Anna C. Boyd has returned from a month's visit in Massachusetts. She visited in Boston and Dover and her friends feted her with many enjoyable entertainments.

Mr. and Mrs. J. F. Abbott, of Markwood Road announce the birth of a son, Charles Griswold Abbott, on May 3, 1921.

THE CHURCH-IN-THE-GARDENS



Memorial Sunday (tomorrow) will be observed in the Church-in-the-Gardens with special music and an address by Dr. Latshaw. An invitation has been extended to the members of the local Legion to attend this service. A cordial invitation is given to newcomers or visitors to worship with us.

Next Sunday, June 5, is Communion Sunday. We would especially like to inyite any who are church members elsewhere to enjoy this service with us. Dr. Latshaw will be glad to talk with any who may wish to unite with the church on that occasion, either as full members or affiliated members. This latter plan permits one to enjoy a fuller fellowship in the Church-in-the-Gardens without severing former church connections.

Then follows Children's Day, June 12, the crowning day of the Sunday school

year. No more beautiful or more inspiring occasion marks our church activities. The bright faces and sweet voices of children, the glory and perfume of flowers, the joy of good music mingle for our common pleasure and profit in this delightful service. And you, parents, grandparents, uncles, aunts, are cordially invited to join the school that day. The regular 11 o'clock service will be given over to the children.

Leslie M. Conly of the New York Tribune will address the Women's Guild at their regular meeting, 2 P. M., Friday, June 10, at the home of Mrs. S. S. Freeman, 254 Greenway North. Mr. Conly will speak on "The Fresh Air Work of the Tribune." Mrs. Freeman's spacious home will accommodate a full meeting. All women of the community are heartily invited. Mrs. K. I. Small and Mrs. Ward J. MacNeal will assist Mrs. Freeman.

The series of talks on China by Mrs. Egbert Hayes at the home of Mr. and Mrs. John G. Elliott was concluded on Tuesday evening of this week. Mr. Hayes also spoke at this closing session. After a brief description of the religions of China, Mrs. Hayes spoke intimately of their home life in China. The laying of a foundation of friendship in an inland city in which a prejudice against foreigners had already assumed proportions was not an easy task, but the results as described by Mr. and Mrs. Hayes were well worth the time, energy and patience expended. For instance, an educated Chinese official in accepting Christianity said to Mr. Hayes, "I always thought that Christianity was opposed to all other religions and that in accepting it one had to renounce everything Chinese in his religion, but I see now that it is a way of life into which I can carry much of my Confucian philosophy." "In fact," he said, "were Confucius to return, I believe he would become a Christian."

Mr and Mrs. Hayes return to their work in China next fall. Their many friends in Forest Hills will follow them with their sympathetic interest and prayers. When one realizes that the Theological Seminaries of the United States and Canada graduated nearly 3,000 ministers last year, he does not begrudge to such potential peoples as the Chinese, the Hayes, the Eddys, the Swartzs, and their many associates who have committed their lives to the cause of World Friendship Inc.

W. P. McC.

CHURCH SERVICES

Roman Catholic—Sunday mornings at 6:45, 8 and 11 o'clock, Ascan Avenue near Queens Boulevard.

St. Luke's Episcopal—Sunday, 8 A. M., Holy Communion; 9:45 A. M., Sunday School; 11 A. M., Morning Service. Holy Communion first and third Sunday in each month

Church-in-the-Gardens—David Latshaw, D. D., Pastor. Sunday morning: Sermon at 11 o'clock. Sunday School 9:45 o'clock.—Christian Endeavor Society, Sunday, 7:45 P. M., Social Room.

Presbyterian Church of Forest Hills—Sunday mornings, Sunday School at 10 A. M.; sermon at 11 A. M. Seminole Avenue and Gown Street.

First Church of Christ, Scientist of Forest Hills—Services Sunday at 11 A. M. Sunday School, 9:45 A. M.; Wednesday evening at 8:00. Reading room open daily from 2 to 4 P. M., except Sundays and holidays. Masonic Temple.

(Continued from Page 1.)

not to co-operate with either league. The drilling of the children for moving pictures has therefore been stopped and there will be no poppies sold in Forest Hills.

The unpleasant odor from the sewers near Station Square was a matter reported by the chairman of the health committee, Dr. W. F. Saybolt. The matter has been investigated. The only remedy for this condition seems to be the hastening of the Fifty-first Street sewer, one assessment on which has already been paid.

A committee from the Community Council will co-operate with committees from the Mothers' Club and the Women's Club to secure more and better books for the children and for adults. Library conditions have not been ideal in the past and will not be until the Community House furnishes proper housing for a library, but better literature can be had and a plan is on foot to obtain approved books.

ST. LUKE'S

Rev. William P. S. Lander will take up the work in charge here beginning with the service tomorrow morning. At the call of the Executive Committee he comes from Glendale, where he has built up a strong mission, to organize this parish, and, with the active support of all Episcopalians, soon to build the church. Mr. Lander served here in 1915, before the erection of the present chapel, when the meetings of St. Luke's were held in the various homes, and is especially welcomed by those who were under his care at that time.

After the morning service last Sunday morning James Wilson Watson, son of Mr. and Mrs. George W. Watson, Jr., of Harvest Street, was christened by Rev. Dr. Barbour.

On Saturday, June 4, starting at 9 o'clock in the morning, the children of the Sunday School will go on a picnic to Long Beach. They will leave Long Beach returning at 4 P. M. Mrs. G. Willis Drake, in charge of arrangements has a boys' committee, consisting of Sidney LeBlanc, Ernest Thompson and Lawrence Blackhurst, and a girls' committee, consisting of Jessie Tappan and Betty Bristol, to plan the games to be played at the beach. It is hoped to make the party a motor picnic, which will be possible if several will volunteer their cars, notifying Mrs. Drake at Boulevard 6271, some time between Tuesday, May 31 and Thursday. June 2.

E. M. B.

CARELESSNESS.

We thought our work was almost done—the town is sensent and orderly. Vacant lots have been cleaned up and the housekeeper has been taught to co-operate with the collectors of garbage, paper and refuse. We are disappointed, for we see signs of carelessness. Cigarette boxes, to-bacco bags and paper from around cakes of chocolate are thrown thoughtlessly on the sidewalk. Please carry these odds and ends to the concrete refuse receptacles, which are waiting all around town for the little things which you have to throw away. A word to the public spirited is sufficient.

The Civic Committee of the Women's Club.

PUBLIC SCHOOL FAIR

At public school 3, a fair will be held on the afternoon of Thursday, June 2, at 3 P. M. The money raised will go towards the purchase of a moving picture machine or lantern for the use of the school. All parents and friends of the pupils are cordially invited to attend and help in this good cause.

COMING EVENTS

First and third Tuesday evening of each month, 8 o'clock— Forest Hills Lodge, 946, F. and A. M., Masonic Temple May 29, 11 A. M.—Memorial Day Services—Church-in-the-

Gardens.

June 1, 8 P. M.—Meeting of finance committee of Celebrations' Association at home of Henry Hirschberg.

108 Greenway North.

June 2, 3 P. M.—Fair—Public School 3.

Tune 7, 2 P. M.—Card party for Community House fund 97 Continental Avenue.

June 10, 2 P. M—Women's Guild, Church-in-the-Gardens 254 Greenway North.